
City Manager's Weekly Report

Friday, November 13, 2015
Department:
Administration ­ City Manager

Notable Notes:
 Mayor and Council ­

In case anyone missed this item ­ the University of Delaware Board of Trustees will hold a special meeting 
at 1 p.m., on Wednesday, November 18, to vote on the University's next President.  Scheduled in the 
Multipurpose Room of the Trabant University Center, the meeting is open to the public.

Attached is the final After Action Report from Operation Night Train a City of Newark MCI Recovery 
Tabletop Exercise that our Police Department participated in.

Activity or Project:
Honeywell Year One M & V Report 

Description:

Please find attached the Draft Measurement and Verification Report we received from Honeywell 
recently. The report advises of better than 100% accuracy on the water meters. Staff and I will be 
meeting with Honeywell to fully discuss the outcome in addition to making plans for the second 
year of M & V. 

Status: Near Completion

Expected Completion: 12/4/2015

Execution Status: On Track

Activity or Project:

DEMEC

Description:
Please find attached the Agenda for next week's DEMEC Board meeting as well as the 
presentation made by Scott Lynch of DEMEC to our CAC Commission in association with the 
State's Energy Efficiency Advisory Council (EEAC). Scott will also present to Mayor and Council at 
it's meeting of November 23rd. Here's the link to the EEAC site: 
http://www.dnrec.delaware.gov/energy/information/otherinfo/Pages/EEAC/Council.aspx

Status: In­Progress

Expected Completion: 11/17/2015

Execution Status: On Track



Activity or Project:

Description:

Status:

Expected Completion:

Execution Status:

Department:
Administration ­ Deputy City Manager

Notable Notes:
 Marta and I have worked with our background assessment vendor to facilitate employment 
credit checks (for specific positions), which required a physical onsite assessment.  The 
assessment included review of building security, security and custody of files/documents, 
and policies for access.  The City passed the assessment, and I write this to note that 
without the new building security enhancements, it is unlikely we would have passed and 
would have been denied the ability to facilitate limited credit checks. 
This week the Budget review committee has met with the various departments on elements 
from the November 2 Budget Hearing, prepping for the November 30 Budget Follow Up 
hearing. 

Activity or Project:
Recruitments: Communications Manager

Description:

The interviews of seven (7) candidates are scheduled for the week of November 16 with a five (5) 
person interview panel. The applicant pool was very competitive, and we look forward to the 
interview process. 

Status: In­Progress

Expected Completion: 11/27/2015

Execution Status: On Track

Activity or Project:

Recruitment: Fire Protection Specialist, Laborers, Mailroom Aide and Electric Groundhand

Description:
Various other recruitment efforts are in full swing for Code Enforcement, Finance, Electric and 
PW&WR. Through attrition as well as the vote on the refuse outsourcing, four (4) full­time and 
one (1) part­time positions are being recruited. The applicant pools continue to be highly 



competitive and provide good challenges of selecting (and splitting hairs) between candidates for 
positions. 

Status: Near Completion

Expected Completion: 11/27/2015

Execution Status: On Track

Activity or Project:

Description:

Status:

Expected Completion:

Execution Status:

Department:
Alderman’s Court

Notable Notes:
 We held 3 court sessions this past week.

Activity or Project:
Court Sessions

Description:

We processed 31 arraignments, 38 trials, 8 capias returns, 5 case reviews and videoed 4 prisoners 
this past week.

Status: Completed

Expected Completion: 11/12/2015

Execution Status: Completed

Activity or Project:

Description:

Status:

Expected Completion:



Execution Status:

Activity or Project:

Description:

Status:

Expected Completion:

Execution Status:

Department:
Community Relations

Notable Notes:
As we work through the budget season, we are making a constant effort to update "Budget Central" as 
soon as each new piece of information becomes available. We are also working to better inform the public 
of the section of the website, as well as the information contained on it, using social media. 

In an effort to find a cost effective method for creating electronic agendas and packets that are more 
seamlessly integrated into our website, which would also more seamlessly integrate with our calendar and 
minutes we have identified that there may be some opportunities to expand the use of an 
existing "module" on our website that provides this functionality. Of course, the format and appearance of 
the agendas and their attachments would be different, so we will work with the City Secretary's Office to 
begin preparing agendas using both systems, to provide for comparison. We are targeting January City 
Council meetings for the dual agendas for comparison. 

We are working with the Conservation Advisory Commission on a "Green Energy Day." We look forward to 
finding ways to promote our many "Green" efforts throughout Newark. 

Activity or Project:
Downtown Holiday Promotions

Description:

Holiday promotions for Downtown are coming into full swing. We were able to take advantage of 
the University's removal of their Homecoming banners to install our holiday season banners 
earlier this week at no cost to us.  We will again do our "Small Business Saturday" promotion on 
our Downtown Gift Cards on Saturday, November 28, from 9 a.m.­1 p.m. at the Parking Office, 
buy a $50 (or greater) gift card, get a $25 card free. We have begun advertising for the promotion 
in the Newark Post print and online editions. Gift cards are in transit and are expected to arrive 
any day. 

Status: In­Progress

Expected Completion: 11/28/2015



Execution Status: On Track

Activity or Project:

Description:

Status:

Expected Completion:

Execution Status:

Activity or Project:

Description:

Status:

Expected Completion:

Execution Status:

Department:
Electric Department

Notable Notes:
The line crews continued installing fault indicators on the aerial circuits. They also continued work on the 
reconfiguration at the West Main Substation and at the corner of Academy and Park Place.

The electricians have been working on installing a generator at Well 15 on Bellevue Road. They also 
repaired a pad mount transformer that was damaged when someone tried to nail a sign to it.

Engineering met with the SCADA developer to discuss a proposed automatic switching project. Engineering 
also spent most of a day with ABB going over the same project.

Activity or Project:
SevOne at STAR Campus

Description:

Install 2 padmount transformers and metering for data center which tie into Bloom Boxes.

Status: In­Progress



Expected Completion: 12/1/2015
Execution Status: On Track

Activity or Project:

Description:

Status:

Expected Completion:

Execution Status:

Activity or Project:

Description:

Status:

Expected Completion:

Execution Status:

Department:
Finance Department

Notable Notes:
A summary of the budget process and timeline follows:

October 12, 2015:

A brief financial workshop was held before the regularly scheduled meeting of Council to advise Council of 
the budget process and to share preliminary projections as well as tax and rate requirements.

October 20, 2015: 

The CIP document and the report were well­received by the Planning Commission.  The Chairman and 
several Commissioners complimented staff for its innovation and efforts before unanimously 
recommending the 2016­2020 Capital Improvement Program (CIP) for approval.  

November 2, 2015:

The first budget hearing was conducted to communicate the 2016 Operating Budget proposal and the 
2016­2020 CIP proposal to Council.  We are pleased with the clear direction provided at the meeting, 



which we are using to develop the final operating and capital budget recommendations, which will be 
presented to Council at the second budget hearing scheduled for November 30, 2015 at 6 p.m.  Many of 
your questions and requests for documentation were fulfilled on the City's "Budget Central" section of the 
website, linked below.  More information and reports are being generated and posted daily, so please 
check Budget Central frequently for new, date­stamped information.

http://cityofnewarkde.us/index.aspx?NID=940

Payments and Utility Billing

The group handled 479 phone calls the week of 11/2/15 with an average call length of 3:57 and an average 
hold & queue time (average speed of answer) of 3:53, both of which improved over the prior week.   The 
Welcome Center staff greeted 298 visitors, while service calls initiated by Payments and Utility Billing in 
response to calls and visitors totaled 142 last week.  The group also processed 5,393 utility payments 
and CityView transactions, 710 of which were imported automatically.  

Accounting

Accounting staff have been short­handed since Wilma's departure and our focus has been on the 
production of the 2016­2020 CIP document and the 2016 operating budget proposal.  Monthly financial 
reporting will resume as we approach full staffing levels.

Activity or Project:
Purchasing Card Upgrade

Description:

We are working with Fulton Bank to upgrade the City’s existing purchasing cards, or “P­Cards.” 
The upgrade will reduce workload and improve efficiency by automatically posting transactions to 
the City’s financial accounting system and reduce costs through a rebate program. There is no 
cost to the program upgrade. All replacement cards were properly enrolled and the physical cards 
have been received. They will be deployed once we integrate the vendor’s reporting system (Elan) 
with the City’s financial accounting system (Munis). There is no update to the status of the project 
this week. The expected completion was pushed back to 12/31/15 to allow me the time I need to 
train and cross train users on the new system.

Status: Hold

Expected Completion: 12/31/2015

Execution Status: Behind Schedule

Activity or Project:

Description:

Status:

Expected Completion:



Execution Status:

Activity or Project:

Description:

Status:

Expected Completion:

Execution Status:

Department:
Parks and Recreation Department

Notable Notes:
We committed considerable time this week working with developers on landscaping installations, 
inspections and the submittal of surety materials.

Our contractor is continuing to install ADA compliant access ways to certain park facilities. This fall we 
will have completed the installation of access ways to facilities at Elan, Rahway, Fairfield, Ridgewood Glen 
and, perhaps, Phillips Parks.

I committed considerable time working on aspects of my succession plan.

We are finalizing plans for next Tuesday evening's public workshop on the Emerald Ash Borer and Bacterial 
Leaf Scorch. The workshop will take place in the Council Chamber beginning at 6 p.m.  Parks and 
Recreation Department staff will be joined by experts from the University of Delaware, Delaware State 
Forest Service and others to explain how to identify tree species that may be affected, how to identify a 
tree currently affected, and measures, both preventative and treatment, if any, that can be taken to 
minimize damage done to ash and oak trees.

We're happy to report that the White Clay Wild and Scenic River (WCWSR) organization will be donating 
trees to be planted in Curtis Mill Park to enhance the riparian buffer along the White Clay Creek.  The 
planting will occur on Saturday, November 21 at 9 a.m.  Members of the WCWSR and Newark High School 
students will volunteer their time to plant the trees.

In recent months a few Main Street trees were vandalized to the extent that they had to be removed.  We 
plan to plant replacement trees next week.

The Davey Resource Group recently completed their Tree Inventory work for park and open space areas.  
We hope to receive their report and data before the end of the year.

The maintenance crew worked on or completed these task:

* Fine mowing operations at various park, landscaped sites and open space areas

* Brush cut mowing at utility rights­of­way



* Prepared soccer fields for league play

* Tree and shrub trimming and pruning operations

* Bamboo eradication efforts at two locations

* Clearing and removing leaves from trails and playing court facilities

* Completed several general park maintenance work orders

Teams in our Youth Basketball Leagues will begin practices very soon.

We're very busy planning for this year's 43rd Annual Turkey Trot 5 and 10 K Runs and 5 K Walk. The event 
is scheduled for Saturday, November 21, at Handloff Park. Registration and Check­in begins at 8 a.m.  A 
portion of the proceed will benefit the James F. Hall Scholarship Fund which provides fee assistance to 
children wishing to attend a recreation program who's family might not otherwise be able to afford the 
cost. The event typically attracts 900 to 1,000 participants.

We're also busy planning the Annual Thanksgiving Day Breakfast which will once again be held at the 
George Wilson Center on Thanksgiving morning.

We're working with members of the Unitarian Universalist Fellowship of Newark and a volunteer youth 
group to place trail marker information/directional stickers on trail marker posts for Redd Park.

Activity or Project:
Hard Surface Access to Park Facilities

Description:

CIP Project No. K1303. Our contractor has completed installations at two sites (Rahway and Elan 
Parks) and should finish all others by the end of the month. Attached photo depicts the hard 
surface access pathway to a play unit at Elan Park.

Status: Started

Expected Completion: 11/27/2015

Execution Status: On Track

Activity or Project:

Description:

Status:

Expected Completion:

Execution Status:



Activity or Project:

Description:

Status:

Expected Completion:

Execution Status:

Department:
Planning and Development Department

Notable Notes:
Building Maintenance

In addition to continued custodial services, this week Facilities Maintenance: 
Painted ceiling grid in the new offices, began installing new ceiling tiles, and insulated 
walls, where possible; 
Built sample of raised panels proposed in Council Chamber; 
Fixed the door locks in the Police Department and Alderman's Court area; 
Continued to work with engineer on the Municipal Building HVAC system; 
Managed a bad smoke detector that shut down elevator service in the Municipal 
Building; 
Switched out damaged ceiling tiles in the Police Department and changed light bulbs, 
as needed. 

Code Enforcement

On Tuesday and Wednesday, Code Enforcement Division Manager David Culver and 
Planning and Development Director Maureen Feeney Roser interviewed candidates for the 
Fire Protection Specialist position.  The Division hopes to hire the successful candidate soon 
to fill the position, which will be vacated by Chris Murtha on Friday.  The Division thanks 
Chris for his service and wishes him well in his new career with DEMA. 
Code Enforcement reported heavy activity on Main Street for UD Homecoming, but no 
major violations. 
Code Enforcement worked with the Police Department and Parks and Recreation 
Department to remove squatters' tents from City park property. 
Final Certificates of Completion were issued for the second floor of the Newark Charter 
High School. 
Demolition has been completed at 60 North College Avenue. 
A Certificate of Occupancy was issued for 2000 Fountainview Circle, Unit 213. 
Code Enforcement is working on a path forward for the abandoned Rockmoss property. 
Tenant fit­out was completed for Big Z Pizza located in the Newark Shopping Center. 
Met with UD Facilities staff to discuss future upgrades on the air handling systems at 



Christiana Towers. 
Work continues on the façade at the Washington House condominiums located at 113 East 
Main Street. 
We continue to collect bids to replace the sump pump that is failing in the Municipal 
Building. 

Parking

The Parking Division spent a lot of time this weekend keeping the lots clean during UD 
Homecoming weekend. 
Time was also spent prepping for the new parking equipment that was delivered on 
Tuesday and is scheduled to be installed in the coming week.  The installation will begin 
with Lot #1. 

Planning

This week, the Council packet for Floodplain amendments to Code Chapters 27, 32 and 14A
was prepared and sent to the City Secretary's Office for ordinance preparation and 
scheduling for Council consideration. 
This week, the Subdivision agreements for Cleveland Station, Astra Plaza and 70 East Main 
were reviewed.  These development proposals are scheduled for Council review at the 
November 23rd meeting. 
This week, work was performed in preparation of the December 1, 2015 Planning 
Commission meeting.  Tentatively on the agenda are: 

Approval of the Planning Commission minutes from the November 3, 2015 meeting; 
Review and consideration of the major subdivision and special use permit for 3.3 
acres located on Possum Park Road just north of the Millcroft Retirement and Nursing 
Home in order to add a 48 bed memory care unit to the existing Millcroft facility; 
Review of an amendment to the Zoning Code relating to the definition of Accessory 
Building or Structure; 
Commission discussion regarding the 2016 Work Plan; and 
Review of the changes to Comprehensive Plan V. 

On Thursday afternoon, Maureen met with City Solicitor Bruce Herron and Special Counsel 
Max Walton to discuss the City Council presentation for the Newark Country Club rezoning. 
On Friday afternoon, Maureen and Development Manager Mike Fortner met with the 
owner of Ramen Kumamoto to discuss parking requirements and the parking waiver 
process. 
This week Planning Commissioners Silverman, Cronin and Hurd were registered for the 
Institute for Public Administration's Freedom of Information Act (FOIA) and Ethics for Local 
Officials training session at the University of Delaware Paradee Center in Dover scheduled 
for November 13th. 
This week, a letter was sent to the Alcohol Beverage Commission regarding the license for 
Qdoba.  The letter clearly states that Council approved the special use permit for the sale of 
alcoholic beverages at 58 East Main Street, and that patio sales are permitted subject to the 
requirements of Code Section 32­56.4, but external speakers are not permitted, and that a 
liquor license specifically allowing external speakers should not be issued.  The Department 
also contacted Qdoba, first to remind them of the requirements of their special use permit 
and that specifically external speakers are not permitted, as well as to let them know the 
Alcohol Beverage Control Commission had been notified of same. 



This week, Planner Tom Fruehstorfer began preparing a Special Use Permit application for 
presentation to Council for the installation of a hot tub at a residence located in the 
SFHA/OFD. 
The following was also completed this week: 

4 Deed Transfer Affidavits 
37 Building Permit Reviews

Activity or Project:
Special Use Permit ­ Newark Community Radio

Description:

The application for a Special Use Permit from Newark Community Radio, Inc./Stephen Worden of 
117 Bent Lane to operate a Low Power FM (LPFM) station from his owner­occupied residential 
property was removed from the agenda of the November 9th City Council meeting. The applicant 
plans to work with the City to see if alternative locations for the antenna at an existing tower or 
other property is feasible. If a feasible alternative location for the antenna cannot be found, the 
applicant will re­apply to Council for the Special Use Permit. Without the antenna, the operation 
of the Newark Community Radio station, as described by the applicant, qualifies as a No­Impact 
Home Based Business and does not require a Special Use Permit.

Status: In­Progress

Expected Completion: 12/31/2015

Execution Status: On Track

Activity or Project:

Unicity Bus

Description:
On Tuesday, Tom attended the DART Public Hearing Workshop to review the proposed DART 
service changes and compare them with the Unicity Bus schedule to evaluate how proposed 
changes would affect connectivity between the bus systems. The proposed changes will not affect 
connectivity at this time; however, DART indicates changes may be required in the future, which 
may impact Unicity. 

Status: Completed

Expected Completion: 11/10/2015

Execution Status: Completed

Activity or Project:

City Council Meeting

Description:

On Monday evening, Maureen attended the City Council meeting. At this meeting, Council voted 
not to rezone the Newark Country Club property from RS to RH.

Status: Completed



Expected Completion: 11/9/2015

Execution Status: Completed

Department:
Police Department

Notable Notes:
Homecoming weekend went relatively well. On Saturday, there were a total of 34 criminal charges such as 
disorderly conduct, open alcohol containers, and underage consumption of alcohol, loud music and 
littering.  One person was arrested for resisting arrest and one person was transported to the hospital for 
an alcohol overdose.  Numerous large and loud parties were dispersed. 

Our Citizen Police Academy has come to an end, with the attendees graduating from the program.  The 
participant reviews were very positive with several comments about how surprised they were about all of 
the various activities and specialized functions performed by the members of the Newark Police 
Department.  Corporal James Spadola did a great job organizing the program this year. 

Deputy Chief Feeney has been exploring the possibility of working with the Delaware Department of Health 
and Social Services in initiating a collaborative effort to address community issues.  The program, based on 
one in Pennsylvania, brings various agencies together to work as a multi­disciplinary team to address 
emerging issues such as crime prevention and risk conditions.   A meeting will be held in December with 
representatives of various agencies to review goals of the program and to gage their support and 
willingness to participate.

This year's Shop with a Cop is scheduled for December 12th at 8:30 a.m.  Kmart once again is donating up 
to $2,000 for 20 children to pair up with a police officer and shop for presents.

Traffic Officers have been busy conducting enforcement in several residential areas at the request of 
Council members who have been contacted by the public. 

Activity or Project:
N/A

Description:

N/A

Status: Completed

Expected Completion: 11/11/2015

Execution Status: Completed

Activity or Project:

Description:



Status:

Expected Completion:

Execution Status:

Activity or Project:

Description:

Status:

Expected Completion:

Execution Status:

Department:
Public Works and Water Resources Department

Notable Notes:
 Leaf collection has peaked with most leaves now on the ground across the City.  Unfortunately, the rain 
this week has significantly slowed our progress as it is much more difficult to pick up wet leaves versus 
dry.  We are now anticipating to get to every street every other week versus every week as we have 
generally been able to do up until now. 

Activity or Project:
2015 Street Improvement Program

Description:

Grassbusters completed curb replacement work on Green Meadow Court and the paving of 
Meriden Drive. Milling of Green Meadow Court and the start of curb replacement on Wilson Road 
was postponed due to rain. 

Status: In­Progress

Expected Completion: 12/31/2015

Execution Status: Behind Schedule

Activity or Project:

2015 Water Main Replacement

Description:
The contractor is scheduled to begin final paving of Darwin Drive on Friday, November 13th. Once 
Darwin is paved the project will be complete.

Status: Near Completion



Expected Completion: 11/16/2015

Execution Status: On Track

Activity or Project:

Green Crosswalk Signalization on Main Street

Description:

City crews relocated the drain on the north side of Main Street that discharges rooftop runoff 
from Elliot Hall into the curbline upstream from the crosswalk curb extension. By relocating this 
drain we will be able to eliminate the grate that crosses the pedestrian walkway and reduce our 
maintenance burden as this small channel frequently clogs with leaves and debris. 

Status: Started

Expected Completion: 6/1/2016

Execution Status: On Track

11/8/2015 to 11/14/2015
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AGENDA 

DELAWARE MUNICIPAL ELECTRIC CORPORATION 
REGULAR MEETING 

Tuesday, November 17, 2015 
DEMEC Offices 

22 Artisan Drive, Smyrna, DE  
9:00 am 

 
 

1. CALL TO ORDER  
 

2. ROLL CALL  
 

3. APPROVAL OF MINUTES 
a. Minutes of the Meeting of September 23, 2015 
b. Minutes of the Executive Session of September 23, 2015 

 
4. TREASURER’S REPORT 

a. Monthly Financial Reports – September & October 2015  
b. Moody’s Credit Rating Affirmation 

 
5. APPOINTMENTS/ELECTIONS 

a. None 
 

6. PRESENTATIONS 
a. C&I Energy Efficiency Program and Retail Lighting Program 

                 
7. RESOLUTIONS 

a. 2015-8 Authorizing Forward Power Purchase 
b. 2015-9 Authorizing the Refunding of 2008b Bonds 

 
8. COMMITTEE REPORTS 

a. Executive Committee 
b. Audit Committee 

i. Draft Minutes of the Meeting of November 6, 2015 
ii. Recommendation on Audit Firm Contract Extension  

iii. Auditors Communication to the Those Charged with Governance 
 

9. PRESIDENT’S REPORTS TO BOARD 
a. Generation Projects Status Report & Beasley Winterization Update 
b. Construction Projects Status Report 
c. Budget 2016 

i. Beasley Budget 
ii. Operations Budget 

iii. Capital Budget 
d. Update 2008b Bond Refinancing 
e. Legislative Status Report  

 
 



 

 
 
 
 
 

f. Training/Education 
i. Christmas Lighting Display Tables 

ii. Rate Making Considerations for Distributed Gen  
iii. Board Continuing Education Webinars as Requested 

 
g. DEMEC Green Energy Programs Status Report 

i. LED Lighting Program  
ii. Demand Response Update 

iii. Energy Efficiency Advisory Council Update 
iv. Energy Efficiency Program Proposal 
v. Renewable Energy Tracking 

vi. Smyrna Solar Project Update 
vii. Customer Sited Generation Policies 

 
 

10. BUSINESS FROM THE FLOOR 
 
 

11. EXECUTIVE SESSION 
a. To discuss strategic business and commercial generation operations, dispatch, 

negotiations and planning  
b. Personnel Matters 

 
 

12. SET NEXT MEETING DATES 
   (Third Tuesday of each Month; Subject to Change) 
   

a. Tuesday, December 8, 2015 (Holiday luncheon) 
b. Tuesday, January 19, 2016  
c. Tuesday, February 16, 2016 

 
13. ADJOURNMENT 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Posted  11/10/2015 



DEMEC
Delaware Municipal Electric Corporation

Energy Efficiency Service Offerings

City of Newark Conservation Advisory Commission

November 10, 2015



Agenda

Provide energy efficiency program development 
background information

Present energy efficiency program proposal details 
for preview:

 Initial Program Offerings

 Indicative Savings (MWH and MW)

 Proposed Budgets

 Online participation portal

CAC comments and questions



Efficiency Smart
Was established by American Municipal Power, Inc. (AMP) for the 
benefit of its member communities and is administered under contract 
with the Vermont Energy Investment Corporation (VEIC).

Officially launched in January 2011 to provide robust energy and 
money-saving services for end-use residential and business customers.

Had achieved more than 140 percent of its initial three-year savings 
goal of approximately 81,000 MWh by the close of 2013.

Had supported customers with consultative services and financial 
incentives for more than 212,400 energy-efficiency measures – over $5 
million in annualized customer savings - by the end of 2012.

Had saved approximately the equivalent to the electricity used annually 
by more than 11,000 homes by the end of its third year of operation.



http://efficiencysmart.org/for-your-business/custom-program
http://efficiencysmart.org/for-your-business/business-energy-rebates-program
http://efficiencysmart.org/contractors-vendors
http://efficiencysmart.org/for-your-home
http://efficiencysmart.org/communities/community-outreach
http://efficiencysmart.org/






http://www.energyfederation.org/101227/default.php








Newark Police Department 
Weekly Traffic Report                                

  11/01/15-11/07/15     

 
 
 
 
 

    

 
 
 

 

TRAFFIC SUMMONSES 2014 
 YTD 

 

2015 
 YTD 

THIS 
 WEEK 
2014 

THIS  
WEEK 
2015 

Moving/Non-Moving 8,426 7,856 142 120 

DUI 168 
 

179  5 4    

TOTAL 8,594 
 

8,035 
 

147 124 

TRAFFIC ACCIDENTS 
 

Fatal 2 
 

2 0 0 

Personal Injury 
 

165 190 7 8 

Property Damage 
(Reportable) 

323 516 14 30 

Property Damage 
(Non-Reportable) 
 

438 273 31 6 

Hit and Run 225 228 17 6 

TOTAL 
 

1,153 
 

1,209 69 50 
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